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from a brownish cast to mottled shades 
of brown. 

(d) (SStd.) classification. Canned red 
tart pitted cherries that fail to meet 
the color requirements for U.S. Grade 
C may be given a score of 0 to 15 points 
and shall not be graded above Sub-
standard, regardless of the total score 
for the product (this is a limiting rule). 

§ 52.779 Freedom from pits. 
(a) General. The factor of freedom 

from pits refers to the incidence of pits 
and pit fragments. 

(b) Definitions. (1) A pit, for the pur-
poses of the allowances in this section, 
is a whole cherry pit or portions of pits 
computed as follows: 

(i) A single piece of pit shell, whether 
or not within or attached to a whole 
cherry, that is larger than one-half pit 
shell is considered as one pit; 

(ii) A single piece of pit shell, wheth-
er or not within or attached to a whole 
cherry, that is not larger than one-half 
pit shell is considered as one-half pit; 

(iii) Pieces of pit shell, within or at-
tached to a whole cherry, when their 
combined size is larger than one-half 
pit shell are considered as one pit; and 

(iv) Pieces of pit shell, within or at-
tached to a whole cherry, when their 
combined size is not larger than one- 
half pit shell are considered as one-half 
pit. 

(2) Drained cherries means pitted 
cherries that have been drained of 
packing medium by the method pre-
scribed in this subpart. 

(c) (A) classification. Canned red tart 
pitted cherries that are practically free 
from pits may be given a score of 18 to 
20 points. ‘‘Practically free from pits’’ 
means that the number of pits that 
may be present in the drained cherries 
does not exceed the allowances for this 
classification as set forth in Table IV. 

(d) (B) classification. Canned red tart 
pitted cherries that are reasonably free 
from pits may be given a score of 16 or 
17 points. Canned red tart pitted cher-
ries that fall into this classification 
shall not be graded above U.S. Grade B, 
regardless of the total score for the 
product (this is a limiting rule). ‘‘Rea-
sonably free from pits’’ means that the 
number of pits that may be present 
does not exceed the allowances for this 
classification as set forth in Table IV. 

(e) (C) classification. Canned red tart 
pitted cherries that are fairly free from 
pits may be given a score of 14 or 15 
points. Canned red tart pitted cherries 
that fall into this classification shall 
not be graded above U.S. Grade C, re-
gardless of the total score for the prod-
uct (this is a limiting rule). ‘‘Fairly 
free from pits’’ means that the number 
of pits that may be present in the 
drained cherries does not exceed the al-
lowances for this classification as set 
forth in Table IV. 

(f) (SStd.) classification. Canned red 
tart pitted cherries that fail to meet 
the requirements of U.S. Grade C may 
be given a score of 0 to 13 points and 
shall not be graded above Substandard, 
regardless of the total score for the 
product (this is a limiting rule). 

§ 52.780 Defects. 

(a) General. The factor of defects re-
fers to the degree of freedom from 
harmless extraneous material, muti-
lated cherries, and cherries blemished 
by scab, hail injury, discoloration, scar 
tissue, or by other means. 

(1) Cherry means a whole cherry, 
whether or not pitted, or portions of 
such cherries which in the aggregate 
approximate the average size of the 
cherries. 

(2) Harmless extraneous material means 
any vegetable substance (including, but 
not being limited to, a leaf or a stem, 
and any portions thereof) that is harm-
less. 

(3) Mutilated cherry means a cherry 
that is so pitter-torn or damaged by 
other means that the entire pit cavity 
is exposed and the appearance of the 
cherry is seriously affected. 

(4) Minor blemished cherry means any 
cherry blemished with skin discolora-
tion (other than scald) having an ag-
gregate area of a circle 9/32 inch (7 mm) 
or less in diameter which more than 
slightly affects the appearance of the 
cherry but does not extend into the 
fruit tissue. 

(5) Blemished cherry means any cherry 
blemished by skin discoloration (other 
than scald) which in the aggregate ex-
ceeds the area of a circle 9/32 inch (7 
mm) in diameter. A cherry affected by 
skin discoloration extending into the 
fruit tissue or by scab, hail injury, scar 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 08:39 Feb 23, 2010 Jkt 220013 PO 00000 Frm 00566 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 C:\7V2 ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-09-02T17:54:05-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




